K.M.C.S. Alumni Meeting

April 22, 2009


K.M.C.S. ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MEETING @ (NEW) RUSSELL LIBRARY

APRIL 22, 2009

BOARD MEMBER ATTENDEES:  Sue Collins, Gary Bushaw, Tricia (Bullock) Bush, Dori (Dygert) Warren, Darren Colton, Malissa (Beachard) Hale.  

Absent:  Butch Wiese, Shannon Sero

ALUMNI ATTENDEES:  Lowena (Manning) Bristol, Deb (Bullock) Colton, Sherri (Dana) Bushaw, Dick Harmer, Marie Rocca. 

Call to Order:  6:02 PM

Minutes:  

Minutes for the October 10th meeting were reviewed.  Correction was needed to reflect Missy and Shannon as Board Members vs Alumni Attendees.  Motion to approve the minutes made by Tricia; seconded by Darren; unanimously approved.

Treasurers Report:

Presented by Gary Bushaw.  

Current account balance = $4,156.48 including $43 in “petty cash”.  

Motion to approve the treasurer’s report made by Darren; seconded by Tricia; unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS:

Date of Alumni Celebration and Dinner Menu:

· August 15, 2009. 

· Cost will be $23.00

· Decision was to keep the menu the same as last year.

· Gary to get, in writing, an update from the Best Western on what they will be charging us for rooms/linens/etc.    

Fund Raising Committee:

Missy volunteered to Chair this committee with assistance of Deb.  Other volunteers are needed.  

· Missy and Deb spoke about a Knox Memorial cookbook.  Recipes would come from alumni, staff and faculty.   Tim Wiese placed a notice on the website for recipes.  A couple recipes have already been received.  Recipes can be emailed to Missy (mhale002@twcny.rr.com) or Deb (dagndeb@yahoo.com), or mailed to either.

· KMCS shirts & hats.  There is still a supply.  For the time being Kathy (Bullock) Hance will not order more.  Individual orders will continue to be taken.

· Copies of the photograph of the Tiffany window will continue to be made as orders are placed.

Missy and Deb questioned if there was a dollar amount that they should be targeting for fund raising.  It was decided that in order to give them a dollar amount, we would need to go over what the Association’s typical costs are for the year.  This would include items such as 

graduation awards, postage, banquet costs (ie: corsages, decorations, etc).  We would also like to figure in an amount for payment for printing of invitations as Tracy (Colton) Charleson/Commercial Press has donated the costs for this for the past several years; which amounts to a significant savings to the Association.

NEW BUSINESS:

Gary brought up a suggestion that the Association gives money to Commercial Press for their continued services and future print jobs.  It was also suggested that some money be sent to Billy Wiese, the son of Tim Wiese and Janet (Bacon) Wiese, as he has put hours of his own time into the KMCS website.

· Gary made a motion to send $500.00 to Tracy and Dave Charleson/Commercial Press.  Motion was seconded by Missy; unanimously approved.

· Darren made a motion to give Billy Wiese $100.00 for the time he has spent on the website.  Motion was seconded by Gary; unanimously approved.

Gary will take care of disbursing the two checks as noted above.

Alumni Weekend:
· Lowena agreed to Chair the Annual Celebration, but only if she was provided significant help from others, as this involves quite a bit of work.  (Lining up an MC, class speakers, sign-in tables, getting corsages, gifts, etc.)  She will look to take someone under her wing for future chairing.  Sheri and Dick volunteered to help, but more help is needed.

· Lowena will work with Tracy on invitations and the program, including an updated listing for the Memory Plaque.

· Dori will follow-up with the Fire Department regarding the breakfast on Sunday (August 16th).

· Darren will take care of picking up the Memory Plaque from Carvels (there for engraving) and making arrangements to get it to the Celebration dinner.

· Marie will check over the KMCS dinnerware to see what there is for the 50-year alumni this year.

· Gary will touch base with Garry Matthews regarding the golf tournament that is held on Friday night.

· Darren volunteered to chair the Nominating Committee; Dick offered his assistance.  Right now it appears that there will be board positions open for Chair, Co-Chair, Treasurer and Secretary.

All attending the meeting offered their assistance for getting invitations ready for mailing.  The time and place will be established at a meeting in the near future.

Next Meeting:
Tuesday, May 19th @ 6:00 PM  

Marie will check on the community room at the library for the meeting.

Miscellaneous Items:
None

Adjournment:  

Motion to Adjourn was made @ 7:15 PM by Darren; seconded by Tricia; unanimously approved.

Dori (Dygert) Warren / Class of ‘78

Secretary – KMCS Alumni Association

